Wyke Regis Primary Federation

Inspiring Hearts and Minds

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Catherine Anders BSc PGCE

Assistant Headteacher - Mr. Duncan Kirwin
Wyke Regis Infant School and Nursery
Shrubbery Lane

Wyke Regis
Weymouth
Dorset
DT4 9LU

Tel: 01305 782470 Fax: 01305 766721

infoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk



Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis

Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School

High Street Wyke Regis Weymouth

Dorset DT4 9NU

Tel: 01305 786041 Fax: 01305 771421

junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk

03/12/21

Dear Parents and Carers,

Just a quick note today to keep you updated with current COVID cases in the federation this week commencing Monday 29th November: -

- Infant site FD class 3; 1M class 1; 2CL class 1.
- Junior site − 3H − 1; 3B − 1.

There are a few parents at both sites awaiting PCR results following positive lateral flows. Thank you for your continued patience, understanding and support at a time that is hard for all of us.

Teachers are busy planning Christmas activities with the children for the end of term. Because we are unable to accommodate large audiences we have decided to share all the year groups with every parent in a special Wyke Christmas advent calendar. We are putting together a programme of releases so that all children and parents can enjoy all the mini performances. We know it's not the same as a live show but hopefully you will enjoy a wider range of offerings as there's not much on TV these days! Your Christmas entertainment begins...

The last two weeks of term also see the return of Santa Paws slips where children have the chance to earn a prize daily in their own class. Christmas trees are popping up all over the federation in many rooms and teachers will organise a class party. You will be advised of these days directly by the year teams and children may wear their own clothes for their party day.

One of our parent governors has asked parents to complete a local library survey – this will be distributed as a link next week. Please can I encourage you to do this because in this digital world, real books are so important in promoting a love of reading in children. Local libraries are also under threat of disappearing which would be a great loss to the community.

Have a lovely weekend, stay safe and well.

Mrs. W Roberts Head of Federation